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LIVONIA TOWN COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

November 8, 2021 – 6:30 p.m. 
 

 The Livonia Town Council met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. on November 8, 2021, at the 
Livonia Council Chambers, 3111 LA HWY 78, Livonia, Louisiana.  Mayor Rhett Pourciau called the 
meeting to order and directed Town Clerk Donna Bergeron to call the roll which resulted as follows: 

PRESENT:  Council Members Greg Jarreau, Terry Jarreau, Ron LeBlanc, Billie Pourciau, 
Henry Watson  

ABSENT:      None 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 A motion was made by Mr. LeBlanc, seconded by Mr. G. Jarreau, and carried to approve and 
publish the minutes as written from the regular meeting on October 11, 2021, and the special meeting 
on October 28, 2021.   
 
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 
 A motion was made by Mr. T. Jarreau, seconded by Mr. Watson, and carried, to approve the 
treasurer’s reports.  Budget-to-actual was included for review and comments. 
 

APPROVAL OF INVOICES 
 A motion was made by Mr. G. Jarreau, seconded by Ms. Pourciau, and carried, to approve the 
invoices for payment. 
 

SERVICE AWARDS 
 Ms. Shelly Bergeron, Police Chief Secretary, and Lieutenant Aaron Biddy were recognized for 
their 20 years of dedicated service to the Livonia Police Department. 
 
NEW INTERNET PROPOSAL 
 Mr. Matt Decker, owner of Able Cable, stated he would like to expand his business to include 
the installation of underground fiber for a new internet service in the area, and asked for the Mayor 
and Council's support. 
 Mayor and Council fully supported this new service for the area. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Mr. Gregg Gautreaux – Professional Engineering Consultants 
 Mr. Gautreaux reported the Water Sector Program application was submitted and will be 
reviewed by end of the year.   
 
DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 
 Police Report –Police Chief Landon Landry  

 In October, 426 citations were issued with 4 warnings.  Five traffic accidents/incidents 
were worked, 1 arrest was made, and 79 complaints were answered.    Fines collected for the 
month were $54,556.  
   

 Department Reports – Council Members 
  Each council member gave a brief report in their departments.   
      
 Public works and Utilities – Public Works Director/Operator Ricky David 
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  Interior of the water tower will be cleaned beginning Tuesday and will take 
approximately one week.   
  One of the sewer pumps on Glaser Street has been rebuilt and the other one will be 
sent to be rebuilt as well. 
   
MAYOR’S REPORT – Rhett Pourciau 
  A grant for the Richfield Subdivision drainage project was approved.  Surveying will start 
this week. 
  Reports were received regarding the steady price increase of natural gas since January.  
Letters will go out to our customers to advise them of this increase in prices to prepare for the 
upcoming winter months. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

  A motion was made by Ms. Pourciau, seconded by Mr. G. Jarreau, and carried to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:28 p.m.   
  

ATTEST:       
       RHETT POURCIAU, MAYOR                           

DONNA BERGERON, MMC     


